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Title:       Proposed Renaming of Entrance to St. Pats Ballpark  
 
Date Prepared:  November 17, 2021   
 
Report To:    Special Meeting of Council     
 
Councillor and Role: Mayor Danny Breen, Governance & Strategic Priorities 
 
Ward:    N/A    
  

Decision/Direction Required: 
Council’s approval is requested to rename the entrance to St. Pat’s Ballpark after the late 
Gordon Breen. 
 
Discussion – Background and Current Status:  
Mayor Breen received a request from St. John’s Amateur Baseball to name the road entrance 
to St. Pat’s Ballpark after the late Gordon Breen and propose calling it “Gordon Breen Way”.  
Gordon Breen’s biography is attached. 
 
The St. John’s Regional Fire Department has been consulted and have reserved the proposed 
name for this purpose.  As this is a driveway and not a city street, the address for the St. Pat’s 
Ball Field will remain 22 Carpasian Road. 
 
Key Considerations/Implications: 
 

1. Budget/Financial Implications: N/A 
 

2. Partners or Other Stakeholders: St. John’s Amateur Baseball 
 

3. Alignment with Strategic Directions/Adopted Plans: A Connected City: A city where 
people feel connected, have a sense of belonging, and are actively engaged in 
community life. 
 

4. Legal or Policy Implications: N/A 
 

5. Privacy Implications: N/A 
 

6. Engagement and Communications Considerations: PSA to general public 
 

7. Human Resource Implications:  N/A 
 

8. Procurement Implications: N/A 
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9. Information Technology Implications: N/A 
 

10. Other Implications: N/A 
 
Recommendation: 
That Council approve the request from St. John’s Amateur Baseball to name the road entrance 
to St. Pat’s Ballpark as “Gordon Breen Way”.     
 
Prepared by: 
Approved by:  


